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Dear Pastors, Churches and Praying Friends,

Vincent told me, “He just believed that God called him, and so he opened
his church.”

Now his ‘church’ has grown, but from the very beginning, he knew nothing
of how to be born again. Obviously, those who attend are also without
Christ.

After doing the Gospel Lessons online, Gift began to realize that he needs to
be saved the Bible way. He has passed from thinking he is a good man so
God will accept him to realizing his sin before God.

After I worked with him on WhatsApp, I could tell he was not understanding
me well due to language issues. So Vincent was willing to visit him this
week in Malawi and explain the way of God more perfectly in his heart
language, Chichewa.

Gift has already begun to teach many others what he is learning. Not only is
he teaching the people that attend his ‘church,’ but he has connections with
the police and is instructing them as best he can.

Gift is very eager to understand well so he can put his trust in Christ for
salvation.

I stand amazed again at how there are ‘churches’ and ‘pastors’ here that do
not understand the basic foundations of Bible salvation, and yet they long to
know more of God. Connecting with men like Gift is a joy. Yes, there are
many who will not bow their knee, but there are also many who are open to
truth. They are the ones we seek. These key men provide an open door to
many others who will then hear the Word of God.

We have seen so many doors open this month for the gospel. New lessons
have been delivered to two more prisons in Zimbabwe. There are others to
visit in October. The prison doors have been encouraging as they have
swung open wide.

For videos and more updates, visit:
www.PurposedCoachingBlog.com



Thulani has reached out in a new village and has a preaching point started there after applying the instruction from
our Ministry Workshop in July.

Now we are preparing for our next Workshop that is happening next week. I have 3 men helping me do the
teaching, including two African men and my youngest son Samuel who is coming from the USA to help.

Would you pray for this Workshop? Our focus is on reaching key men who in turn will reach others also.

God mightily used the last Workshop, and I expect He will use this one as well. But there are many obstacles at
present. Only your prayers will bring us to the place of God's blessing on the men who assemble.

Yours for the Souls of Men,

Douglas Hammett
South Africa, Botswana, Zimbabwe, Mozambique, Malawi, Zambia and Beyond



